
This holiday season may 

have looked differently 

this year as we stayed 

apart so that we could 

stay safe.  We hope that 

you were still able to con-

nect and celebrate with 

loved ones, even if in a 

virtual format. 

Now that we are in Janu-

ary and we have already 

experience very cold 

weather, a reminder that 

As we are still unable to 

have an official school 

opening celebration due 

to Public Health Re-

strictions please visit our 

school website to view 

the “Welcome to Viola 

Desmond” video.  Thank 

you to our student lead-

ers, Manessa and Donna 

for all their hard work 

with this video. 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

We want to congratulate 

Ms. Hogan, our Vice-

Principal, on her promo-

tion to Principal!  Ms. 

Hogan will begin her new 

role at Cootes Paradise 

School on February 1st. 

We wish Ms. Hogan all 

the best and are sad to 

see her go, but we are 

also happy for her and 

her leadership journey.  

In her place, we welcome 

Ms. Devenish to our 

school. Ms. Devenish 

comes to us from the 

PDSB and we know she will 

be a great addition here. 

school begins at 8:45 am 

and on those very cold 

days students should ar-

rive as close to entry 

time as possible.  Stu-

dents should arrive to 

school in time to enter 

through the playground 

doors with their teacher 

and class. Students 

should not be entering 

through the front doors. 

Listen to the local radio 

and television stations or 

visit the board website 

for school closures.   

Radio Stations:                     

900 CHML,  1150 CKOC,                    

820 CHAM or                        

102.9 K-Lite FM  

TV Stations:                               

CHCH  TV or                                

CH Morning Live 

A reminder that due to 

Public Health restrictions 

visitors/parents should 

not be entering the buil- 

ding. Please call the 

school to make arrange-

ments with staff should 

you need to speak with 

them. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL  

Our first school council 

meeting for 2022 is on 

Wednesday, February 9, 

2022 @ 4:30 pm.  Please 

visit the school website 

for more information. 

V i o l a  D e s m o n d  V i d e o      R a p i d  A n t i g e n  Te s t s  

We realize that with the 
Public Health Re-
strictions families have 
not been able to tour or 
walk through our school 
and we want to thank 
you for your patience 
and understanding. 

 

 

The week each student 
received their rapid anti-
gen test kits.  Infor-
mation and instructions 
were sent home with 
these kits. Your child’s 
participation in this rap-
id antigen testing is vol-
untary and students are 
not required to  
participate in order to 
return to the classroom 
after the winter break.  
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